
 

St Clare’s Catholic Primary School 
    Newsletter 10/06/2022 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

It was wonderful to welcome pupils back after their half term break. Although school was closed for pupils last week, it 
was very much open for jobs to be done!  The development of a new larger classroom area has started and hopefully will 
be completed, ready for September.   

On Sunday 12th June, a ‘Love Lache’ event is being held on Sycamore field. This has been organised by St  Mark’s 
Church. We are hoping that some of our Key Stage Two pupils will sing at this event, our singing slot if 12:45pm-1pm. 

This week we finalised details with parents for the celebration of First Holy Communion on Sunday 19th June and 
Sunday 26th June. Pupils are looking forward to joining parishioners for Mass at 10am. This is a change from the 
previous time of 11am. Everyone is welcome to come along to these special celebrations. 

This week our Year Six pupils were delighted to receive their ‘leavers’ hoodies’ and there were squeals of excitement 
when they were trying them on for the first time!  Parents of Year Six pupils were invited to a meeting all about the 
planned trip to London which takes place in July. Next week we have special ‘transition sessions’ planned to support our 
pupils who are preparing to start high school in September. 

Recently, we have secured a grant from Tesco for £500 which will be used to further enhance our resources for 
teaching music across all our classes.  

We have a very busy half term ahead, please use the calendar on the back of this newsletter or on the school website 
to keep  informed.                       

                                                                     Have a lovely weekend, 

 

A wonderful week of sport, water play and jubilee celebration……… 

Thank you for your support with the events in the week before half term. Pupils had a wonderful time, enjoying 
every moment! 

 



Attendance 

Congratulations to all pupils who have excellent 
attendance. Every second counts. We  appreciate 
there are occasions , especially at the moment, 
when pupils have got to stay at home, however we 
continue to closely track and monitor attendance. 

Absences 

Please can you send through reasons for pupil 
absences through School Spider. This will be quicker 
for you. Please ensure that you notify school of any 
changes in contact details, as we need to be able to 
get in touch with you at all times. 

 Week Beginning Week Beginning 

Australia 92.5% 91.1% 

Europe 86.4% 96.0% 

South America 88.6% 88.4% 

North America  94.1% 96.1% 

Africa 92.1% 89.4% 

Asia Year 5 98.6% 96.4% 

Asia  Year 6 97.3% 95.0% 

Whole School 91.2% 93.1% 

School Calendar 

Sun 12th Jun— Love Lache Festival– St Clare’s pupils to sing at this 

Thurs 16th Jun—Year 5-6 to Halle Bridgewater Hall, Manchester 

Sun 19th Jun– First Holy Communion 10:00am 

Thur 23rd Jun—AU Class World Museum trip  

Fri 24th Jun—Morning visits for new reception children (A) 

  - ‘Tombola’ Dress Down Day at School 

Sun 26th Jun—First Holy Communion 10.00am 

Mon 27th Jun—Holy Communion party 

Tue 28th Jun— Morning visits for new reception children (B) 

   -  Year 6 to Catholic High transition day 

     - Transition Day in School     

Fri 1st July   -  AmaSing Concert at Storyhouse (North America and Africa) 

  - Teddy Bear Picnic New children AU Class 

Mon 4th Jul—Wed 6th Jul— Asia Year 6 trip to London 

Tue 5th Jul—Year 5 to Catholic High  

Monday 11th Jul—CWAC  Schools Sports Athletics Event 12-7pm 

Thurs 14th July—School Reports 

Fri 15th Jul—Summer Fayre 3.00pm 

Tue 19th Jul—Leavers Mass 10.30am 

           Rocksteady Music performance 2.30pm 

Wed 20th Jul— Year 6 Leavers Performance 6.00pm 

Thurs 21st Jul—  St. Clare’s Feast Day Celebrations 

  Leavers Lunch  

  Year 6 Leavers Performance 6.00pm 

Fri 22nd Jul— Year 6 Leavers Assembly 10.00am 

  Last Day of Term 

    Our PTA met on 
Thursday to continue with 
the planning of our 
Summer Fayre which will 
be on Friday 15th July at 

3:30pm. There are lots of exciting events 
planned, thank you to everyone who has already 
offered help, if you want to are able to provide 
some support on the day especially with setting 
up, we would be very grateful. 

If any parents would like a stall please contact 
the school office.  

This Sunday (10th June), the PTA are serving 
teas and coffees after 9:30am Mass. Support 
would be welcome. Homemade cakes are also 
welcome! 

  Season of Summer………. 

It is lovely to see pupils wearing our summer uniform, 
however we have been caught out with some very 
changeable weather recently. Please can parents 
ensure pupils remember to bring showerproof coats to 
school, so that if the weather changes during the 
school day, they are still able 
to play out. 

It is important that pupils keep 
hydrated—please send your 
child to school with a water 
bottle which can be refilled in 
school. 

  Good Luck Mrs Callaghan……. 

Today we are sad to say, “Goodbye” to Mrs Callaghan, one of our teaching 
assistants in Key Stage Two. She is leaving St Clare’s for a change of 
career and we wish her lots of luck. This morning we presented Mrs 
Callaghan with flowers and gifts to say thank you for all her hard work 

  Congratulations 

Pupils from St Clare’s 
were delighted to hear 
how well they had 
performed in a writing 
competition organised by 
Chester Catholic High. 
The overall winner was 
Bjorn, who received a 
signed copy of Noah’s 
Gold by Frank Cottrell 
Boyce. Well done to everyone who took part. 


